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Restrictive Land-Use Rules Add Billions to Housing Costs

Smart growth and other restrictive land-use rules create housing shortages that force homebuyers to pay tens to hundreds of thousands of dollars more for homes, says a new report from the South Carolina Landowners Association. These added costs represent a stiff penalty that families must pay to buy a home in cities or regions that try to manage their growth. 

The report finds that housing is still affordable in most South Carolina cities. But rising prices in response to Charleston’s 1999 comprehensive plan have made housing unaffordable in that city, and other cities have passed or are considering similar comprehensive plans. “If South Carolina is not careful,” says the report’s author, economist Randal O’Toole, “it will soon find itself in the same position as Florida, whose rapidly growing housing prices threaten to devastate that state’s economy.” 

Planning-induced housing shortages in Florida have forced homebuyers to pay tens to hundreds of thousands of dollars in extra costs for homes. These extra costs are the penalties people pay for buying homes in cities that use smart-growth planning, says the report. Penalties exceed $25,000 per median home in more than 100 U.S. metropolitan areas and range as high as $850,000 in San Francisco. The report estimates the penalty in Charleston to be about $7,000 but cautions that these numbers are conservative and probably average about 25 percent more.

Such planning penalties are usually far greater than the so-called costs of sprawl. The most widely cited report on the costs of sprawl estimates that urban-service costs to low-density homes are about $11,000 more per home than to compact neighborhoods. 

 “How smart is ‘smart growth’ if it makes every home in a city cost $25,000 to $850,000 more so the city can save $11,000 on a few new homes?” asks O’Toole. His report recommends that cities set user fees and taxes to make sure new development covers its costs and let people make their own choices about where they want to live.

High housing costs can hurt local economies by causing employers to locate elsewhere and forcing workers to make long commutes to other areas with more affordable housing. Land-use restrictions are also regressive because they impose especially large burdens on low-income families while providing windfall profits for wealthy homeowners.

The report recommends that the South Carolina legislature should repeal the 1994 comprehensive planning act and that local officials take care not to create any barriers that would prevent homebuilders from meeting the demand for new housing. Local officials in Charleston and nearby counties, where prices have been growing particularly fast, should review their planning ordinances and repeal any rules that tend to create housing shortages. 

The 48-page report can be downloaded from saveourlandrights.com. Also available are spreadsheets and other documents with all of the data and calculations for more than 300 metropolitan areas, which can be found at americandreamcoalition.org.

